
 

 
 

 
 

 

Coronavirus Response – Rothesay 
UPDATED:  3 April 2020 Rothesay, NB  

 
TOWN FACILITY CLOSURES 

 
Town Hall      ALL sports fields 
Rothesay Arena     East Riverside-Kingshurst Park 
Bill McGuire Memorial Centre    Jordan Miller Park 
ALL playgrounds     Renforth Rotary Park  
ALL public washrooms    Wells Dog Park 
 
The Province of New Brunswick remains under a State of Emergency (18 March 2020) and 
Mandatory Order (25 March 2020) PNB State of Emergency/Mandatory Order. 
 
Essential services will continue including water and sewer services, garbage collection and road 
maintenance.  Development services and building inspection will continue and contact can be 
made by phone or email @ Rothesay@Rothesay.ca or 848-6600.  All calls and requests are being 
responded to on a priority basis. 
 
Utility bills are expected to be mailed the week following Easter (April 13).  Town invoices can be 
paid on-line through your bank or by mailing your cheque to Rothesay, 70 Hampton Road, Rothesay, 
NB E2E 5L5. 
 
Solid waste collection in Rothesay is intended to stay as normal.  Curbside collection  is 
unchanged. Please put out your garbage, recycling and compost in the separate bins as usual on 
your normal collection day and have it to the curb before 7:00 a.m. 

You can check the home page on the Rothesay website at www.rothesay.ca for the icon in the upper 
right corner and see whether it’s garbage collection or recycling week. 

Facility Rental refunds will be processed when normal business operations resume. 

All Committee meetings are postponed indefinitely. 
 
Rothesay staff is following prescribed protocols as they carry out their duties and this will govern the 
manner and rapidity with which their work is completed.  The Kennebecasis Valley Fire Department 
and the Kennebecasis Regional Police have implemented contingency plans to  maintain basic 
services. 
 
These steps and others are designed to mitigate risks to our staff and reduce potential for spreading 
the Coronavirus through Town-sponsored activities.  Mayor Grant and the Rothesay Council wish 
to assure you that steps are being taken to ensure business continuity of all essential Town services. 
We rely on your cooperation and bringing to our attention any emergencies involving Town 
infrastructure and facilities. 
 
Please do your best to protect you and your household from unnecessary risk to your health.   
 
ALL INQUIRIES 
(506) 848-6600 24/7 service (responses are on a priority basis) 
Rothesay@rothesay.ca (responses are on a priority basis) 
 
 


